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C2CC 
Fall 

Meeting  
October 19 

Sedro Woolley  
Museum 

 
Coffee & cookies 9:30 

 
General Meeting 10:00  

 Agenda:  
Review of summer  

Activities 
 

Tech session 
  

Raffle 
 

On the Road Again  

2013 Edition 
The labor day time of year saw our 

club RVers heading out on another  
great road adventure. This year the 
group was focusing on a trip to Alberta 
Canada. The RV caravan included Paul 
and Jan Hieb, Allen and Lorene Brin-
son, Loren and Joan Dahl, Les and Joy 
Faber, Gary and Donna Friend, and Jim 
and Cheryl Rowland.  The major part 
of the group left Skagit County on Au-
gust 26 and returned two weeks later on 
September 8. 
The travel  itinerary included driving 
south on I-5 to I 90 east to meet the 
Rowlands in Spokane.  The first night 
the group camped in the Spokane Elks 
Club. Loren and Joan Dahl didn’t RV 
but found lodging in local motels. The 
next day the folks connected with 
Highway 2 in Idaho and on to Kalis-
pell, Montana.   Not far from Kalispell 
the group made the U.S. Canada border 
stop and their first museum stop  in 
Cardston,  Alberta.  This  private car-
riage museum contained over 100 wag-
ons, stages and buggies. All were 
nicely restored and presented. 
The happy band of RVers continued to 
Nobleford AB where the group camped 
at a nearby ranch owned by Joy Faber’s 
relatives, Ernie and Rickie Van Dyke.  
Ernie is a retired rancher who had 
worked over two sections of land rais-
ing sugar beets, wheat and barley.  
Ernie’s wife Rickie is a retired regis-
tered nurse who had worked in the lo-
cal hospital.  Paul was impressed with 
the Van Dyke’s  prairie hospitality 
menu which include home made soups, 

bread and cinnamon rolls. 
 Ernie took the group on a tour of a local 
Hutterite colony that had been estab-
lished about five years ago  The colony 
was mostly self sufficient by growing 
most of their own food on a 10,000 acre 
farm. The colony had a fabrication shop 
producing grain bins that were sold 
throughout the world. All the metal and 
wood work for the homes and buildings 
were done at the site. The shop’s equip-
ment and tools were state of the art and 
all work done was of high quality. Most 
of  the shop work was done during the 
off agriculture season when time was 
available.  The member’s  clothes  were 
created by the women in specially de-
signed clothing manufacturing facilities.  
A large flock of geese was maintained to 
provide goose down for bedding materi-
als.  Families lived in small modest 
houses that did not include kitchens. All 
members ate in a community dinning 
area that had men dining in one area, the 
women in another and the children in a 
separate room. The boys wore black 
pants with suspenders,  gray long sleeve 
shirts and black caps. The girls wore 
long dresses and caps. No cars are used 
but vans are used to transport members 
to town when needed. Children speak 
only a dialect of German until they start 
school at the colony. This group in-
cluded around 30 children. A teacher is 
contracted from town to teach the chil-
dren on site where English is the pri-
mary language at the school. The young 
are allowed to visit other colonies and 
when 18 years old they are permitted to 
start “hunting” which is their word for 
dating. 

(Continued on page 2) 

Burlington  
Veteran’s Day 

 parade  
 

November 11 
11:00 am 

Burlington, WA 
 

Loren Dahl contact 
360-540-0771 
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President’s Message  

Internet Users! 
Check out our  web site 
www.Cascadetwocylinder

club.org 
for pictures  of club 

members in 
 local events! 

Summer has come and gone way too fast again with all our summer activities.  Pa-
rades went well with good weather, a first place at Sedro Woolley with 20 tractors 
and $25.00 for the club. On July 20th was our tractor caravan hosted by Audrey and 
Marlen Knutson.  We sure want to thank them.  We had a great time and food for 
our 20th anniversary.  The next week six of us went to Brooks, Oregon for the dedi-
cation of the Oregon Two Cylinder Club’s new building and also their 25th anni-
versary. Very good show and banquet.  Coming up October 19 is our meeting at 
Sedro Woolley Museum at 10:00 am. See you at the meeting.  
Paul Hieb, President  
 

 
Need Magnetic 
Tractor Signs? 

 
 

Call Greg Greenfield 
360-661-4632 

$25 

 
  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

This colony was five years old with 90 mem-
bers and growing. Usually when the colonies 
reach 200 members another colony is created 
with support from the other Hutterite groups.  
The colony maintains around 10,000 acres for 
agriculture purposes with modern agriculture 
equipment .  Hogs were also raised and proc-
essed on the site.. A strong work ethic is in-
stilled in the youth with the young boys weed-
ing the gardens and the older girls milking the 
colonies 70 milk cows. Grain is grown on the 
ranch and processed in their own grain mills. 
Trading of agriculture products with the other 
colonies is permitted.  Outside contract work 
for the metal fabrication shop and wood shop 
was encouraged to bring money into the col-
ony. 
After a couple of fascinating days visiting the 
Van Dykes and the Hutterite colony the RV 
group traveled to Wintaskwin, Alberta. The 
group stayed in a private camp ground for four 
days and toured a provincial museum and trac-
tor show.  This was a threshing show with 
1940s and older tractors and included a huge 
antique steam shovel.  Nearby was a  locomo-
tive museum with an active train that was a 
tourist draw.. 
Next on the itinerary was the drive to the Ed-

(Continued from page 1, On the Road Again) monton Mall which still claims to be the largest in 
the world. After a lot of shopping by the women the 
RV caravan left Edmonton and headed south to 
Bently Alberta. This agriculture area was covered 
with wheat, barley, canola and fava beans. The next 
stop was Calgary and then on to Lake Louise for two 
days. By now the caravan was down to three couples 
with the others departing to other destinations before 
returning home.. After a tour of Banff  Provincial 
Park, the remaining Rvers headed toward  the U.S. 
border and returned to the great Skagit County on 
Sunday, September 8th.  Another fun and educational 
trip was in the bag! 
ajohnson 
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OFFICERS 
 President  Paul Hieb 360-856-6210 
 Vice President Loren Dahl 360-540-0771 
 Treasurer Tom Jensen 360-661-0634 
 Secretary Ray Riggles 360-856-5752 
 

BOARD MEMBERS 
Jeff Cowles 360-652-2831 Phil Smoots 360-466-3030 Van Osborne  360-671-9884 
Greg Greenfield 360-661-4632 Alerd Johnson 360-293-7953 Gary Friend 360-424-7769 
Norm Teselle 360-354-3036 :  : 
Web Master  360-421-0744 Curtis Johnson Plow Master  360-856-2063  Herk Sorsdal 

Club Officers and Board Members 

The Cascade Two Cylinder Club Newsletter is the official newsletter of the Cascade 2 Cylinder Club and is published five times a year. 

 

 
 

Separating the Chaff from the Grain 
 

Fall is here and it is time to prepare your treasured 

tractor(s) for the idle, cold winter months ahead.  I 
hope by now that you have checked the anti freeze in 
your tractors. The experts say that  anti freeze  and 
water should be mixed before adding to an old Deere 
cooling system unless you are going to run the en-
gine hot.  The reason is that with the thermo siphon-
ing system, the anti freeze and water don’t mix very 
quickly like with a water pump cooling system.  It is 
also recommended that the collector tractors be run 
hot during the winter season to get the oils moving 
around the engine and transmission and to “dry out” 
the internal parts.  It’s also nice to keep that $80 plus 
6 volt battery charged and maintained during the idle 
time of the year. Some say that all gas should be re-
moved from the tank but others argue that the tank 
should be full to reduce moisture. Either way the 
carb. should be run dry. Non ethanol gas would be a 
good idea and maybe an Extend type of product to 
keep the gas fresh.   
 

Non Ethanol gasoline is still available at Skagit 

Farmers Admin. Building 1833 Park Lane -  
Burlington, WA. You will need a Skagit Farmers 
card to get the fuel 24 hours a day. If you know of 
other non ethanol sources please let us know so we 
can pass on the information! I saw $2.95 gas in Al-
buquerque New Mexico on October 5, 2013! Wow! 
Wow!Wow! I was recently on a road trip thru Wash-

ington, Idaho, Utah, Colorado and New Mexico. 
New Mexico was the least expensive gasoline and 
Washington the next. The most expensive was in 
Idaho!  
 

The Puget Sound Antique Tractor and Machinery 

Association Show will be featuring John Deere in 
2017.  This date is a charge to fit the 100 year an-
niversary of North Washington Implement 
(Washington Tractor-Lynden). That is just four 
years away!  

 
We are working on our list of restoration services 

available in the area and should have our first edi-
tion available at the Holiday Potluck dinner on 
December 14.  We need your help on this! 
 

Our secretary, Ray Riggles scored a very nice 

John Deere 320 on March Point while the others 
were have fun at the Bayview Caravan this sum-
mer. We hope to see Ray proudly driving the 
highly valued Deere at the parades and caravan 
next year! Way to go Ray, You’re the Man! 

John Deere D  carburetor 
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Check our website Cascadetwocylinderclub.org 

for pictures of club events 
 

 

Membership Dues 
$15/Year 

Please note! 
 Please send your 2013 dues to Tom Jensen, 202 Rainbow 
Drive, Burlington, WA 98233 or bring the money to the next 
meeting.  

Meeting Minutes 

Cascade Two Cylinder Club  
Board of Director’s Meeting 

September 18, 2013 
 Gary Friend home  
Mount Vernon, WA 

 
Board of Director’s meeting held Sept. 18, 2013 at Gary 
Friend’s home. Meeting called to order at 7:10 pm by 
Paul Hieb pres.   
Minutes of previous meetings read and approved.  
Treasurers Report:  Treasurer absent, approximately 
$5000 on hand. 
Old Business:  Plow day went very good with 16 tractors.  
Thulen Farms sent a nice $700 donation to the club.  Ore-
gon Two Cylinder Club show and building dedication.  
They had a nice show and banquet, Paul won the slow 
race. There were about 10 different organizations that 
came together to put this show on.  We had 7 tractors 
from jour club.   They thanked us for coming and our do-
nation to their building fund.  Puget Sound Antique Trac-
tor and Machinery Show at Lynden.  This year’s featured 
tractor was Allis Chalmers.  They had a record number of 
entries.  2017 is the next year to feature John Deere so be 
thinking about it!  We had a very good technical session 
on batteries.  Sorry I missed it and the man’ name but he 
said he may come again next year.  Belleville Threshing 
Bee:  We threshed 4 wagon loads of 2 row barley before a 
nice lunch put on by Oscar and Nels Lagerlund.  After 
lunch Nels took the steamer out to try it out on a 4 bottom 
plow.  It was neat to see the steamer plowing, although 
the plow plugged up quite a bit.  Anacortes show: A few 
of our guys attended and went through the parade.  Cara-
van:  It turned out to be a nice day, 22 tractors showed up, 
including the debut of Jim Sorensen’s 220.  What a cute 
little machine, Jim really did a nice job on it!  Those who 
showed up toured the Samish flats and enjoyed a great pot 
luck dinner hosted by Marlen and Audrey Knutson, a 
good time was had by all.   
New Business  PSAT&MA board of directors asked our 
club to store their JD binder in our building.  After a 
lengthy discussion a motion was made to store the binder 
in our building.  The motion passed  with 2 no votes.  If 
any problems occur with this, we can revisit the issue at 
that time.   
Next Meeting ; October 19, 2013 at the Sedro-Woolley 
Museum 10:00 am. Pot Luck December 14, 2013 same 
time, same place , same menu, mark your calendar! 
Meeting adjourned 9:21  PM 
Ray Riggles sec. 
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Directory! 
 
When renewing dues please include email address and tractors you want listed in the directory. If you don’t wish tractors listed 

on the web please indicate. You can also update online at www.c2cc.org 
 

Cascade Two Cylinder Club web address 
www.cascadetwocylinderclub.org 

-Search member/tractor database -All newsletters 1996-today-Events calendar-Pictures and Video 1993-today-Huge collection of 
web links 

Green & Yellow Want Ads 
Please note that want ads will be run one time unless renewed.  Ads need to be limited to five lines and will 

feature John Deere tractors.  Other non tractor antiques ok if brief. 

 
For Sale Shutters for 1951 JD B; Ford/Ferg. 2-14 3 pt plow w/coulters, $200;  top/bottom radiator cast iron 
tubes for JD B; 2– JD B pistons and rods, #5 JD restorable mower; two hydraulic  cylinder, 41 “ long, 1 1/2 “ 
shaft and 3 “ tube; manifold off JD B; Bob Burt, 360-468-2668 
For Sale  2– 12.4x38 tires (no cracks) on cast wheels from JD B, $500, Greg 360-661-4632 
For Sale New standard rings to fit JD 420-430, $25; Green Lighting sand blast sand,  Paul Hieb, 360-856-6210 
For Sale  tire pump chain, clutch and brake lining riveting service,  Norm teSelle, 360-354-3036   
For Sale Restored 1957 JD 420U Serial #106102, wide front, 4 speed PTO. Runs and drives good. New 
tires front, 75 to 80% rear. Rear wheel weights, 3 point  with correct 3rd link. 4 year old paint job with 
Jorde decals, Lindstrom sunbrella, custom cover, both manuals and all paperwork. With restored 415-A 3 
point integral 2-14 bottom, new Tyler Buchheit points, extensions and trash boards. Bottoms soft painted 
when not in use. Manuals and paperwork. Nice original set up. $5500.00 firm. Everything works. Bob Folk 

(360)376-4689e-mail: rfolk@centurytel.net 
For Sale Restorable JD 44H tag plow on rubber--NEEDS front spoke wheels re-rimmed, needs new rear 
wheel (still available at JD)and new tires. No hydraulic cylinder, points are good. Otherwise complete with 

safety hitch. Still has some green paint. For restore or parts.$200.00 Pictures on request. Bob Folk (360)
376-4689e-mail: rfolk@centurytel.net 

For Sale Restored Sears-Roebuck David Bradley wagon. New tires and aftermarket rims. Serial # S-93243 
Model # 700-461. 2” ball receiver on tongue. Painted red with pea green rims. $1200.00 firm. 
Bob Folk(360)376-4689 rfolk@centurytel.net 

For Sale Parts off  1951 John Deere A, Larry McPhail, 360-366-5548 
Wanted  Are you done with your 2012 Green Magazines? The C2CClub would like them for our museum li-
brary. Contact Tom Jensen 
Wanted Good condition old style Firestone 7.50 x 18 front tractor tire. Alerd Johnson 360-293-7953 
Wanted Articles or ideas for articles for CTCC newsletter                                                                            
Wanted Your email address so we can get you a quick notice of meetings, events and plow days. Send to web-
master@c2cc.org Alerd Johnson, 360.293.7953, editor@c2cc.org                                                             
Wanted Members to mail or email club related pictures/video to webmaster@c2cc.org 
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Saturday,  October 19 ...................................... C2CC General Meeting, 10:00 Sedro Woolley  
 ............................................................................ Museum 
November 11 ..................................................... Veteran’s Day Parade, Burlington, WA, Loren 
 ............................................................................ Dahl contact 
December 14 ..................................................... C2CC Holiday Potluck dinner, Bayview Commu
 ............................................................................ nity Center, 10:00 am 
March 19-22 ...................................................... Gathering of the Green, Davenport, Iowa  
For more details on event times and location, contact the club officers or boards members. Phone 

numbers listed on page 3 

Calendar of  Year 2013-14 Events 
Bulk Rate 
U.S. Postage 
PAID 
City, ST 
Permit No. CSX 

Cascade Two Cylinder Club 

Alerd & Curtis Johnson, Editors 
14065 Gibralter Road 
Anacortes,WA 98221 
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